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Freeman’s Endowed Church of England Junior 

Academy Newsletter   

 'Let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth.' 1 John 3:18   

 

                              Our Freeman’s Values 

 

 

                   Freeman’s Head Boy and Head Girl 

      

 

                                     

We are delighted to announce that the new Head Boy and Head Girl for 2020 – 

2021  

are Samuel H and Summer M.   

  Our Deputy Head Boys are Rowan J and Kaylan B 

 Our Deputy Head Girls are Isobel G and Sophie M 

The candidates were brilliant during their interviews and were carefully chosen 

by a panel of pupils from all of the different year groups. 

 

Junior Leadership 

We will soon be asking classes to vote for their School Council representatives, 

and will also be selecting Year 6 Worship Leaders, Year 5 and 6 Fundraising and 

Community Leaders, Playground Leaders and Sports Leaders!  It is really 

important that our pupils have a voice through which they can share their 

opinions and ideas, and our junior school leaders will provide an excellent 

means of doing this for all of our pupils. 
 

 

 



 

  

After School Clubs 

 

 
 

After half term we are going to be gradually reintroducing some after school clubs. 

 

Our first club will be a Multi-Sports Club, which will be run by R and D Coaching who run 

our brilliant lunchtime sports sessions. 

Each year group ‘bubble’ will be able to attend a Multi-Sport Club on a different day: 

Monday        Year 6 Multi Sport Club 

Tuesday        Year 4 Multi Sport Club 

Wednesday  Year 5 Multi Sport Club 

Friday            Year 3 Multi Sport Club 

The club and school will carefully risk assess all activities and the coaches are all well 

trained in ensuring that activities are safe and age-appropriate.  All equipment will be 

cleaned before and after use.  Information will be sent out to parents next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Consultations via telephone 

This term all of our Parent Consultations will be via telephone.   

Each class teacher will be offering 10 minute appointments for telephone consultations. 

You will receive an email next week asking you to select your preferred time for the 

telephone call – please return your request as soon as possible, to ensure that you are 

able to get an appointment in your preferred time slot. 

 

 

Parent Consultation Appointment Times will be: 
Year 3:     Monday 19th October 3:30 - 7.00 pm                  Wednesday 21st October 3:30 - 5.00pm 

Year 4:    Wednesday 21st October 2.30pm – 6.00pm         Thursday 22nd October 3.45 - 5.45pm 

Year 5:    Tuesday 20th October 2.30 - 5.00pm                    Thursday 22nd October 3.45 - 5.45pm 

Year 6:    Wednesday 21st October 3.30 – 5.30pm               Thursday 22nd October   3.00 – 6.00pm 

 

 



 

  

Our Values Champions this week are:  

Year 3:                    Dahl Class:    Scarlett            Donaldson Class: Isaac 

Year 4:                    Kerr Class:     Natasha          Zephaniah Class: Frankie 

Year 5:                    Rowling Class:  Heidi           Horrowitz Class: Caiden                                                     

Year 6:                    Pulman Class:  Isha              Morpurgo Class:  Oscar 

‘You shall love your neighbour as you love yourself’.  Mark 12:31 Well done to all of our 

Values Champions!  

 
Stars of the Week:  

Year 3:                    Dahl Class:   Toma                                 Donaldson Class: Katie 

Year 4:                    Kerr Class:   Jamil                                  Zephaniah Class: Emily 

Year 5:                    Rowling Class:  Harlan                          Horrowitz Class: Laila 

Year 6:                    Pulman Class:  Akeem                          Morpurgo Class: Suhani 

Well done to all of Stars of the Week for showing outstanding behavior and excellent 

effort in their work.   

 

Dojo Champions of the Week  

  

Our Class of the Week with the highest number of Dojo points is….  

DONALDSON CLASS with 578 Dojo points!  

Lunchtime Awards  

Year 5: Kamila 

Year 4: Sonny 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

  



 

  

Great Work! 

 

Year 4 

In Year 4, the children have been learning how to draw a person using their 

understanding of proportion…this excellent piece of work was created by SR from 

Zephaniah Class – absolutely brilliant work!!!                                                           

 

Year 4 have also made some Fantasy Story books with beautifully painted covers! 

 

Year 5 have been experimenting with different paint brush techniques                                                                               

...this beautiful work is by Heidi! 

 

 

 

 

 

In Year 6, the children have been learning about the circulatory system and investigating the 

effects of exercise on their bodies… and have been doing some tricky calculations in 

Mathematics!  Science work by Samuel and Maths work by Sophie! 

  

 
 
 
 
 



 

  

 

Macmillan Mufti Day - Friday 9th October 
 

This year we would like to try to raise as much money as we can for Macmillan Cancer 
Support - unfortunately we will not be able to host a Coffee Morning but we would like to 

ask all of our children to wear Mufti clothes next Friday, 9th October for a £1 donation 
which will go to the charity.  Children can wear clothes of their choice for the day but 

please make sure they are warm and that girls wear flat heeled shoes! 

 
 

School Information 
 
 

Uniform - Please make sure that all pieces of your child’s uniform are named…. there 
have been several lost items over the past few weeks!  Girls are allowed to wear flat, 
black, plain ankle boots during the Autumn Term.  Please ensure that children come to 
school in the correct footwear (no trainers, apart from on PE days, long boots, or high 
heels please).  After half term, children will be expected to wear our ‘Winter Uniform’ – 
boys will need to wear a shirt and tie and girls will no longer be allowed to wear Summer 
dresses.  Please do not hesitate to ask your child’s class teacher if you have any 
questions about uniform. 
 
Hot dinners – you are now able to order a hot lunch for your child on ParentPay.  The hot 
meals are delivered into school and are proving to be very popular! 
 

 
Holidays - If you are planning to travel abroad during half term, please check the 
quarantine guidance extremely carefully on your return– please ensure that your child 
does not come to school if as a family you are expected to quarantine. 
 
 
Flu vaccination - The school nursing team will be visiting on Friday 9th October to 
administer the flu vaccine to all the children whose parents have completed the consent 
form for this.  If you would like your child to have the vaccine at school please ensure the 
consent form is returned to the nursing team today. 
 
Awards – If your child has achieved an award out of school please send a photo if they 

would like to celebrate their award with the rest of the school on Friday 
mornings during our Celebration Worship.  Please send a photo to your 
child’s class teacher by Thursday morning.  


